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Hello Newsletter – Merseyside Region
We are a charity that helps people living with sight loss and a range of other disabilities to achieve their ambitions and go beyond expectations.

Welcome to the Spring 2016 edition of Henshaws ‘Hello’ Newsletter
We have recently unveiled our fresh new look with launching our new brand and website. We have had great feedback about our new look and would love to hear your comments! 

There is also a focus on new wearable technology ‘ORCAM’ including a review of this ‘game-changing’ technology as well as information about how Henshaws can make technology more accessible to you. As usual, we include details of local classes, groups and events for you to get involved in. It’s an exciting time for Henshaws and we look forward to helping each and every one of you to achieve beyond your expectations and to live a more independent life.

Happy reading!

Robert Cooper, Director of Community Services
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Henshaw News and Updates
ORCAM - a potential technology game changer for those with Visual Impairment 
Mark Belcher, Community Services Development Manager at Henshaws reviews ORCAM:

What does it do?

Firstly, what it does, it does well - I’ve had it in my hands long enough to understand this device is a game changer for some people, it’s intuitive, easy to understand / use and in my testing very accurate, although not perfect – but what is?

1) It reads

The device converts printed text to speech. You can read most digital text, such as that on a television or computer. It reads printed text, such as books, newspapers, food labels, restaurant menus, and even street signs.

2) It identifies people

The device identifies known faces. Basically you take an image of the face you want to be able to recognise and add a name. The device will then announce the name of that person once they enter the camera’s view.

3) It recognises specific products

In a similar way to the face recognition, you can programme ORCAM to recognize objects around you; e.g. consumer products, money notes and credit cards

What will it cost? The ORCAM will retail at £2,200 but they currently have a pre-launch price of £1,600. If you want to know more about ORCAM check out their website:  http://www.orcam.com/. If this is something you think you might benefit from please get in touch with Henshaws Pathway Team on 0161 872 1234.
Would you like the chance to appear on stage?

We are looking for budding actors and actresses (of all ages) to take part in a potential theatre project which would hopefully result in an actual performance in a theatre (possibly a pantomime!) If you are interested in acting, singing, dancing or even supporting behind the scenes to make this happen, please do get in touch. We will be working with a local professional theatre company run by an ex Hollyoaks actress and with lots of actors and actresses from TV to help support it. This event would also raise funds for Henshaws. If you fancy yourself as a bit of a performer, contact Fiona McMullen on 0161 8721234 or e-mail fiona.mcmullen@henshaws.org.uk.

Fundraising Updates

A chance to win £25,000
Would you like the chance to win £25,000? Henshaws have recently partnered with Unity Lottery and we’re looking for people who might like to take part in our lottery. For only £1 a week, you have the chance to win £25,000 while supporting one of your favourite causes. To sign up, call the fundraising team on 0161 786 3656 or visit our website at:  http://www.henshaws.org.uk/lottery/ 

Henshaws Jump Day on 12th June 2016 and 9th October 2016
Join Team Henshaws as we take to the skies for our Henshaws Jump Day. Imagine sitting in the door of the aircraft at 11,000ft, legs dangling over the edge, preparing yourself for the 120mph rush back down to earth. Then after 60 seconds of adrenaline fuelled free-fall your instructor will deploy the parachute, where you will then experience the peace and quiet whilst gliding slowly back down to the ground. We have 20 skydiving places available on Sunday 12th June and Sunday 9th October at the Black Knights Parachute Centre, Lancaster. For more information and to join Team Henshaws contact Hettie at fundraising@henshaws.org.uk or by ringing 0161 786 3691.

A gift from Elsie 
We were grateful to receive a legacy recently from the daughter of a service user from the 1990s. Elsie’s generous gift was her way of thanking us for the audio books which we had provided for her mother when she lost her sight and will help us to continue our support of the Friendship matters groups. If you, or someone you know, is interested in finding out more about supporting Henshaws with a gift in your will, please contact Stewart Graham on 0161 786 3640.
What’s happening at Henshaws Merseyside
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Independence Matters programmes – call 0151 708 7055 to book or find out more.

Living with Sight Loss

Our Living with Sight Loss course is run in partnership with Action for Blind from our Merseyside centre, and is intended to be a first step on your journey with Henshaws.  This short course is free to attend and aims to give you information and advice about living with sight loss.

The programme content includes, practical solutions to overcome challenges, to everyday living, coping strategies designed to address the emotional aspects of sight loss, using technology as well as getting out and making the most of your leisure time.

Touch-typing

Touch-typing is a skill that will enable you to type without looking at the keyboard.  The course is tailored to each individual, in a comfortable and friendly environment.  

iPad and iPhone course

Should you wish to learn more information on how to use this piece of equipment then please book a place, and your name will be added to our waiting list.

Kitchen Skills (4 week course)

In this short course you will learn kitchen skills such as cutting, chopping, peeling, including weighing and measuring.  The course will also involve creating some healthy meals from fresh ingredients.

Braille

For people unfamiliar with braille, Henshaws offers training for those who would like to learn.

Vision Support

The Vision Support service works alongside all Henshaws services, providing practical help, information and advice on all aspects of visual impairment.  We have our own dedicated Rehabilitation Officer (Simon) who is able to provide information on different eye conditions, mobility, daily living, and hints and tips to make life easier for those with visual impairment.   

Low Vision Advice

Henshaws Low Vision Advice covers many aspects of low vision.  It may be how to use your magnifier correctly, or it could be about a new low vision aid or a good light.  We now have a wide range of UV shields for people to try and evaluate before purchasing.  Please call Simon to arrange a free appointment on 0151 708 7055 or for more information.

Friendship Matters Groups

To book on any of the following sessions, please call Hannah or Sara on 0151 708 7055.

Yoga, Monday

Take a deep breath, let go and unwind at one of our hourly sessions.  Our classes are held in a quiet room and conducted to gentle and tranquil music, helping you relax, restore and revitalise.  Yoga not only gives you increased strength, balance, and tone but also improves your posture and is incredibly relaxing, £5.00 charge.
Lunch Group, Monday (fortnightly)

A two course meal is offered, followed by tea/coffee, £5.00 per person is required to book your place.   Please notify us of your dietary requirements and we will try to accommodate you. 

History, Monday

This group is proving very popular as our volunteer has a considerable knowledge of history, and welcomes everyone’s thoughts and opinions on different historical subject matter.

Music Club, Tuesday

Every Tuesday morning our group meet and enjoy using the guitar or keyboard.  No experience necessary! 

Tech Talk, Tuesday (monthly)

The world is changing pretty fast, the use of smartphones and tablets is increasing and developers are really busy looking at tools that would be genuinely supportive to the masses, including those living with disabilities.  We believe it is imperative we keep up to date and introduce you to these changes.  So if you want to take part in this monthly group, either in person, via Skype or email chatter then please join in.

Creative Writing Group, Tuesday (fortnightly)
The socially interactive group enjoy discussing a wide range of topics and then taking clues for creative writing either prose, plays, verse or jokes. Writing not compulsory, good company inspirational!  They also have a series of guest poets joining them for each session.  No reading required.  

Evening Social Group, Wednesday (monthly) 

This evening social session is from 4pm to 7pm, and offers everyone a 3 course meal for £8.00 with different food themes each month . You are more than welcome to bring your own alcoholic refreshments on the night. 

Baking Club

This group is run in 6 fortnightly blocks on a Thursday from 10am to 1pm, cost £3.00, Our current “batch” of bakers have enjoyed making scones, Victoria sponges etc.  Our next session begins soon, so please contact us if you would like to take part.

Social Group, Thursday (fortnightly)

The social group meet up every other Thursday between 12 and 2pm, and have visited some local sights such as St Georges Hall, and the Museum of Liverpool, as well as enjoying some in house entertainment such as quizzes, bingo and themed lunches.  Please contact the centre to find out more about the planned activities.
PSS and Macular Society, 1st Thursday of every month

The Group Leader Margaret Guppy arranges guest speakers, meals out and visits in and around Liverpool.   New members always welcome.  If you would like to attend these meetings, then please get in contact with Margaret Guppy, the Group Leader for more detailed information 0151 726 0161
IT Drop In

For those people who wish to use the computer for their own use, then feel free to drop in and make use of the facilities on hand.
Are you interested in Culture or Pilates?

Please contact Sara or Hannah on 0151 708 7055 for more details and to register your interest.
Culture Club

We are looking to start a new group for those people who are interested in getting out and about and visiting local places of interest within Liverpool.  So if this is your “thing”, please get in touch.

Pilates

We are also looking to start a new Pilates group, for anyone wishing to partake in the art of “controlled movements”.   Pilates improves flexibility, builds strength and develops control and endurance. It puts emphasis on alignment, breathing, developing a strong core, and improving coordination and balance.  
Don’t worry if you’re new to this, as the Pilates' system allows for different exercises to be modified in range of difficulty from beginner to advanced. *Please note there will be a small charge for this class.

Children and Families

This service provides specialist support for children, young people and parents affected by sight loss.  Our service offers:

· Information, advice and guidance on issues such as signposting for benefits, education and local services.

· Social opportunities and learning experiences for children and families through activities and events during school holidays, i.e. Christmas Party.

· A Parent and Toddler Group where you can meet other parents/carers, use our soft play room and specialist toys and experience sensory stimulation through activities such as messy play, music and Rhyme time.

· The Parent and Toddler Group meet every Tuesday from 11am to 1pm.

Soft Play Room Hire

Our fully equipped soft play and sensory room is available for hire to families looking after children with a disability.  We have a ball pool, and lots of toys and games as well as a sofa area for parents/carers.  

Individual families charge: £5.00 per hour 
If you think being Visually Impaired is a barrier to you accessing technology, please think again
My name is Neil Vincent and I’m the Community IT Tutor here at Henshaws. Modern technology, including computers and smartphone are making life easier for everyone and that includes people with limited or no sight at all. I have supported and trained hundreds of people to understand and acquire the skills to access various types of technology which has changed their lives forever. If you want to know more about how computers and technology can help you and how you can ‘definitely’ access them, then please call the Henshaws Pathway Team on 0161 872 1234.
New to Henshaws!

Well Fit!

Monday 4.30pm to 6.00pm – £5.00 per person

Wednesday 1.00pm to 2.30pm – £5.00 per person

We will be starting a new exercise and wellbeing session which will involve a 45 minute light exercise class, a weigh in and healthy eating tips/recipe ideas. You are more than welcome to bring along a friend/carer as they can also join in!

Evening / Supper Club

Evening Social: Wednesday’s, 3 course meal, £8.00

Alternate weeks:

Supper Club

Wednesday’s, 2 course meal, curry/scouse, £7.00

As our Evening Social group has proved to be so popular, we are going to introduce an alternate monthly supper club, which will run alongside the Evening Social group.  So this gives you the opportunity to meet up at Henshaws twice a month to enjoy our culinary delights!  Don’t forget you are welcome to bring your own refreshments.  Please call the centre for specific dates.

Memory Café 

Friday 10am to 12midday, last Friday of the month.

We are looking to start a memory café, which is open to anyone worried about their memory, worried about someone else’s memory or affected by dementia.  The café can provide you with an informal opportunity to meet with others, and enjoy some meaningful activities.
News & Other Services

British Wireless for the Blind Fund

Don’t forget the Merseyside Centre is an official supplier of specially adapted radios for the visually impaired community, and anyone wishing to obtain a free loan of a radio can drop by our centre for a demonstration.   Please note that in order to qualify you must be registered blind or partially sighted, over 8 years of age, resident in the UK, and in receipt of a means tested benefit.

Forms must be completed and signed prior to ordering of equipment.  For more details please call Sara on 0151 708 7055.  

Once your order is placed with us, we can also arrange for one of our volunteers to personally deliver the radio to your home and explain how the radio works – so what are you waiting for……

Sightline Vision

Are you affected by sight loss?  If so, you can call and talk to Sightline free on 0800 587 2252.  Sightline is a telephone helpline which caters for visually impaired callers who can speak to volunteers who are also visually impaired, all of which is done in strict confidence. The line is open every evening, 365 days a year from 6pm to 10pm.

Audio Described Events

For an up to date list of local audio described events, please contact Mind's Eye Description Services Ltd. 
Tel: 01204 522481     Mobile: 07889 232438
E-mail: mindseyedescription@gmail.com 
Web:  mindseyedescription.co.uk 
Twitter: https://twitter.com/#!/MindsEyeArts
Most theatre performances will include a touch-tour an hour or more before the performance, which must be booked in advance.  Customers should check with the Box Office or Mind’s Eye for details.  Please reserve your headsets for described performances in advance.

Liverpool Talking Newspaper for the Blind

The Liverpool Talking Newspaper is looking to recruit new listeners to its weekly service.  Talking Newspapers  would like to invite visually impaired listeners who have never heard  of them, as well as those whose disability is not visual but means that they are now feeling lonely or isolated.  

Talking Newspapers produce a weekly newspaper and magazine items as well as a monthly Christian News.  The news is sent out by easy use memory stick in a special wallet, which is returned to Talking Newspapers weekly, when you have finished listening to it. If you do not have a computer or daisy machine, you may purchase a player for this purpose approximately £25.00.

When you receive the talking newspaper there is no postage to pay as it is covered by Articles for the Blind. Contact Talking Newspapers on 0151 486 1400 (there is an answerphone)  or alternatively contact  Joan on 0151 727 1786 or Margaret on 0151 726 0161.
Calibre Audio Library
People with sight loss who have always been avid readers often struggle with magnifiers or large print. However, if you need a bit of respite or would like to try a different way of reading, Calibre Audio Library is here for you. Our charity has 8,250 fiction and non-fiction books in 60 different categories, available on MP3CDs, USB memory sticks and via streaming for people to use on tablets, smart phones and laptops. Calibre members now can borrow up to 12 books at a time: 8 on MP3CDs and 4 on USBs. 
If people are also using streaming they can put as many books as they like onto their online wish list. We add over 50 books a month including the latest bestsellers so you can keep abreast of reading trends as well as indulge in classic books. Our most popular fiction category is detective and mystery stories. Such is the demand, we have added an additional sub-category called ‘Cosy Crime: Gentle Mysteries’ with authors such as Simon Brett, Margery Allingham and M.C. Beaton. This is for readers who prefer an engaging listen but without the associated violence and strong language often found in more modern crime fiction. 

For a one-off joining fee of £35 you can open the door to a life time of free books. We also sell a variety of USB players from £30 to match your listening needs. We also offer a free 12 week trial where you will receive one book at a time. 

Please call our dedicated Membership Services Team who are here to give you the time to answer your queries and discuss your book and player options. When you call our number 01296 432 339 you will always get a person, never a confusing menu directing you to press various numbers. Alternatively email enquiries@calibre.org.uk. Our website is www.calibre.org.uk
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Monday






Time

  £ charge
Yoga 






1100 – 1200  £5.00 

Touch Typing




1300 – 1500

History Group
(fortnightly)

1330 – 1530 

Lunch Club

(fortnightly) 
1300 – 1500   £5.00

Well Fit!





1630 – 1800
 £5.00 


Tuesday

Music Club





1000 – 1200

Tech Talk

(monthly)

1000 – 1200 

Toddlers Group 
(term time)

1100 – 1300

Creative Writing (fortnightly)

1345 – 1545

Wednesday

Braille Group




1030 – 1200

Well Fit!





1300 – 1430
 £5.00



Supper Club

(monthly)

1600 – 1800
 £7.00

Evening Social   
(monthly)

1600 - 1900   £8.00

Thursday

Baking Club

(fortnightly) 
1000 – 1300   £3.00

Social Group

(fortnightly)  
1200 – 1400
   


PSS Group

(Monthly)  
 
1330 – 1530 

Friday

IT drop in





1000 – 1600 

Memory Cafe 
(monthly)

1000 – 1200
Would you like to continue to receive Hello newlsletter? Do you know we have alternative formats available?

We would like to know that our service users and supporters are still receiving Hello and are finding it a useful resource. If you’d no longer like to receive Hello please can you opt-out by e-mailing sabine.ridge@henshaws.org.uk with the subject line ‘Opt-out of Hello newsletter’. It would be really helpful if you could state why you would no longer like to receive Hello.

Also, did you know that we can send Hello to you by e-mail and it will also be available to download from our new website? You can find it by visiting www.henshaws.org.uk/what-we-offer/community-services. Requesting the newsletter by e-mail or downloading it online will save Henshaws money and resource, it is a great option if those formats are accessible to you.

If not, we also offer our newsletter in audio format and braille so please e-mail Sabine if you would like to request an alternative format. Comments and feedback are also always welcome to help us improve our newsletter.

Volunteer with Henshaws and change people’s lives  
Contact us on 0161 872 1234 to find out more about our current volunteering opportunities.
Disclaimer
Although every attempt is made to ensure that the information contained within this newsletter is timely and accurate, 

Henshaws Society cannot be held responsible for any information herein. This newsletter is provided for information purposes only and is not intended to be either legally binding or contractual in nature
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